
 

Gudangaay Tlaats’gaa Naay Project Update 
July 13, 2023 

Dear staff, students and all community members, here is a brief update of the Masset schools project 
and where we are at for July 13, 2023.  The project continues to move forward and now that Phase 3 has 
started more work progress continues.   

Below is a short list of progress items for the month of June: 

• 119 & 120 + Corridor Founda�on formwork stripped. 
• Founda�on damp proof and drainage board installed. 
• Rigid insula�on installed on founda�on. 
• Washroom 133 rain water leader (RWL) �ed into new catch basin/drainage under 119 & 

120. 
• Backfill & compac�on of 119 & 120 exterior founda�on walls completed. 
• Interior founda�on back fill and compac�on in progress (IP) – 98%. 
• Hea�ng lines in Library removed and new system hangers’ installa�on complete. 
• New temporary supports added to exis�ng overhead mechanical and electrical in new 

corridor off 120 to facilitate back fill and future framing. 
• Pour 119 & 120 footings and walls. 
• Strip some forms to allow remaining foundation wall and footing formwork, and concrete 

pour. 
• Complete all 119 & 120 foundation concrete. 
• Concrete placed for new footing in room 108. 
• New Assistant Site Superintendent arrived. 

 

We will continue to keep everyone updated on a regular basis, if you have any questions, please reach 
out to Lao Peerless or Kevin Black. 

 

Manager of Operations:  Lao Peerless   lpeerless@sd50.bc.ca 
Secretary-Treasurer:   Kevin Black   kblack@sd50.bc.ca 
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